ICC OFFICERS

Sarah Slack, President Foley & Lardner LLP Michael Floyd, Vice President Glenn Rieder David Misky, Secretary Redevelopment Authority City of Milwaukee Linda A. Swift, CPA Treasurer **United Tax Service** Tim Casev. **Past President Equity Commercial Real Estate**

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Ruben L. Anthony Jr. Wisconsin Department of Transportation **Mark Augustine** Yaggy Colby Associates Kim S. Ban **DRS Power & Control** Technologies, Inc. **Dawn Davis** M&I Marshall & Ilsley Bank **Robert Dennik** VJS Construction Services, Inc. **Todd Park Eaton Corporation Robert Trimmier** Community Advocate **Gary Wenzel** Capitol Stampings

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Brenna Holly

July 9, 2009

Redevelopment Authority City of Milwaukee 809 N Broadway Milwaukee, WI 53202

RE: Proposed TIF district for Tower Automotive site

Dear RACM Board Members:

The 30th Street Industrial Corridor Corporation (The Corridor) wishes to express its support of the City of Milwaukee's proposal to create a tax incremental finance (TIF) district around the former Tower Automotive site.

As a not-for-profit organization working to attract businesses and stimulate revitalization in the neighborhoods surrounding the Tower Automotive site, we fully understand this site's potential to be one of the greatest catalytic projects not only in the corridor, but also in southeastern Wisconsin. Providing incentives through a TIF district to encourage development will be essential in ensuring the successful redevelopment of the site. We also believe this TIF district will help spur revitalization in the surrounding neighborhoods.

We strongly support the City's goals to redevelop the area and offer our organization's assistance in partnering with the City to attract businesses, jobs and development to the site.

Please do not hesitate to contact us at (414) 444-4706 if we may be of further assistance.

Sincerely,

Sarah Slack

President

Brenna Holly

Executive Director



JUL 10 2009 REALESTATE DCD.